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The Secretary of State to the Secr#tary of Defense (Wilson) !

SECRET WasHINGTON, July 12, 1854.

Dear Mr. Secrerary: During the course of the recent visit of
Prime Miniater Churchill the United States Government was in-
formed that the United Kingdom will shortly present new propos-
als to Egypt which, it iz hoped, will result in Anglo-Egyptian agree-
ment concerning the Suez Base. During the conversations hetween
the President and Prime Minister Churchill it was agreed that if
the Suez Base talks start satisfactorily the United States would
begin negotiating the economic and military assistance agreements
which are required before grant United States aid can be extended.
It was understood that these agreements providing for the exten-
sion of United States aid would not be signed prior to the signature
- of the Heads of Agreement between Egypt and the United King-
dom.

United States policy contemplating grant military assistance to
Egypt i3 reflected in NSC 155/1 ¢ and in the letter of July 15, 1953
from President Eisenhower to Naguib. You may recall that on
March 14, 1953, President Eisenhower made a determination that
Egypt meets the criterin of Section 202(a) of the Mutual Security.
Act for the purposes of military assistance limited to training.

It is highly important that the United States Government take
at this time the preliminary measures which will enable it to
extend full military assistance to Egypt promptly under the cir-
.cumstances contemplated above,

It is therefore requested that the Department of Defense concur
in a recommendation to the Director of the Foreign Opemtlons Ad-
ministration that:

(a) the President be requested to make a determination that: 3
(1} the strategic location of Egypt makes it of direct impor-

taneetothedefenseofﬁmﬂmrEastarea,
(2) military assistance to Egypt is of critical mportanee to

the defense of the free nations, and
- (3 the immediately increased ability of Egypt to defend itself

is important to the preservation of the and security of
the area and to the security of the United States; _
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